第一部份:語意和結構。本部份共20題,請選出最適合題意者作答,標示在答案紙上。
1. Most children go to school at night. (A) true (B) not true
2. Black is a color. (A) true (B) not true
3. All the world is under water. (A) true (B) not true
4. In Taiwan, summer vacation begins on December 1. (A) true (B) not true
5. National Ilan University is a junior high school. (A) true (B) not true
6. We wanted to borrow some books, so went to the
(A) hospital (B) park (C) bank (D) library
7. I didn't take enough, so I had to use my credit card to pay for the meal.
(A) drug (B) restaurant (C) price (D) cash
8. J.K. Rowling is the writer of the <i>Harry Potter</i> books, which have been published in 28 languages.
(A) famous (B) unknown (C) healthy (D) connect
9. He that he would be back before four to finish his work.
(A) excited (B) practiced (C) attracted (D) promised
10. The highways are usually before and after long holidays.
(A) divided (B) crowded (C) protected (D) applied
11. I was really nervous about speaking in front of the class, but your words of have made me feel much better.
(A) refuse (B) payment (C) encouragement (D) income
12. Mr. Chang is hard to because he complains about everything.
(A) come up with (B) look forward to (C) get along with (D) talk about
13. Have you ever seen schools by earthquake?
(A) destroy (B) destroyed (C) were destroyed (D) destroying 《後面尚有試題》

第1頁,共6頁

14. When	English, he of	ften makes m	istakes.			
(A) speak	(B) to speak	(C) speak	king	(D) is spea	king	
15. August is the	e eighth month of	f the year. It c	comes	Ju	ly and September.	
(A) between	(B) about	(C) durin	ıg	(D) before		
16. Tina's sister	is only fourteen	years old, so	she is	to	get married.	
(A) very young	(B) so young	(C) too y	oung	(D) enou	gh young	
17. Sandy	televisior	n when Dad e	ntered the	living room	ı <b>.</b>	
(A) watches	(B) was watch	ed (C) is v	watching	(D) was	watching	
18. You	_ better go to bed	l right now, o	r you will	be late for s	chool tomorrow morning	; <b>.</b>
(A) are	(B) were	(C) had		(D) have		
19. The umbrell century B.C		vention. The C	Chinese _	l	umbrellas in the eleventh	
•	(B) had	(C) have	(D) ha	aving		
20. If I	money three	vears ago, I	would hav	ve bought th	at house.	
	(B) have					
	答。本部份共 15 選出一個最適合				類冊上 A、B、C、D 四個	固回
21. What does y	our father do?					
(A) He is a doct		from Italy.	(C) No	problem.	(D) They live in Tokyo	).
22. Well, have a	nice weekend.					
(A) Nice to mee	et you. (B) You	too.	(C) Pret	ty good.	(D) I go shopping.	
23. Good morni	ng, Kevin. How a	are you?				
(A) I'm fine, tha	ank you.		(B) I'n	n in the livin	g room.	
(C) My name is Kevin.			(D) I'ı	n twenty yea	ars old.	
24. I hear John i	s feeling better to	oday.				

《後面尚有試題》

第2頁,共6頁

(A) Yeah, I've asked him to speak louder	(B) But I like the other one better.
(C) That's a good choice.	(D) Oh, I'm glad to hear that.
25 When is the best three househouse	-0
25. Where is the book I bought yesterday	
<ul><li>(A) You're right.</li><li>(C) Tina will go with you.</li></ul>	<ul><li>(B) I am ready to order now.</li><li>(D) It's on the sofa.</li></ul>
(C) Tilla will go with you.	(D) it's on the sora.
26. What do you like about studying here	2?
(A) I don't like holidays.	(B) The teachers are great.
(C) The students listened to a story.	(D) The students are taking a test.
27. You don't look well. What's the matte	er?
(A) Are you interested in it?	(B) I've got an awful headache.
(C) I'm afraid I can't.	(D) It doesn't matter to me.
28. Customer: Where can I get a football	? Salesperson:
(A) Do you think the football is cheap?	(B) What is the price of the football?
(C) I will be with you in 30 minutes.	(D) The sporting goods department is on the third floor.
29. How many brothers and sisters do yo	u have?
(A) My brother is ten years old.	(B) I have two sisters.
(C) There are five people in my family.	(D) My brother is a teacher.
30. I just received the driving test result a	and I passed the exam.
(A) I'm sorry to hear that. (B) What ha	ppened? (C) How about you? (D) Congratulations!
31. We're thinking of going camping this	s weekend. What do you say?
(A) I'm supposed to tell.	(B) It says 2:30.
(C) That sounds like a good idea.	(D) We had a wonderful time.
32. I'm sorry, Mrs. Wang, but Mr. Johnso	on is not in.
(A) I guess I have the wrong number.	(B) Sure, I'll give him the message.
(C) Is he there at this moment?	(D) Could you have him return my call?
33. Tom should be home by now, but no	one is answering the phone.
(A) That's strange. Try again later.	(B) It's OK. I'll answer it.
(C) So, what did he say?	(D) Has he sent it home yet?
<b>《</b>	後面尚有試題》

<u>-</u>	•	_	he National Palace?				
, ,		•	n your right				
(A) You can't miss i	it.	(B) He	ow far is it?				
(C) I think I got lost.		(D) Is	(D) Is there another store around here?				
•		re? Amy: Well, I	was shopping online and found this				
twenty-dollar di	•	A					
•	at a bargain.	·					
(A) I don't want a dictionary.		` ´	(B) I think so too.				
(C) It cost me a fortune.		(D) 1 8	am glad that you have a new dictionary.				
第三部份:段落塡	充。本部份共7	題,包括三個段	落,請就試題冊上 A、B、C、D 四個選				
項中選出最適合題	意的字或詞,標	京在答案紙上。					
Questions 36 - 37							
Animals, like people	e, need certain th	ings to live. They	need36 food and water. Many				
birds migrate south	every year when	the winter become	es cold. This is37 there is less				
food during the win	ter in northern ar	eas. Also, these bir	ds fly south in order to find a warmer				
place to live.			•				
36. (A)plenty of	(B) take off	(C) in honor of	(D) in case of				
37. (A) generally	(B) because	(C) therefore	(D) except				
Questions 38 - 39							
Great people are rer	nembered not bed	cause they were ha	indsome or beautiful,38				
		•	39 . They used every opportunity to				
change their lives a							
38. (A) and	(B) so	(C) for	(D) but				
39. (A) delicious	(B) interesting	(C) difficult	(D) download				
Questions 40 - 42							
	about 2400 traffi	c accidents in Taiv	van. Most of the accidents happened				
			, some drivers drove too fast. Some				
			to the car. And some drivers never try to				
		, ,	. It is convenient to drive a car. But				
			only when people drive carefully.				
			nt than anything else.				
40. (A) For example	_	_	(D) However				
41. (A) red	(B) green	, ,	(D) pink				
(11) 100	(D) Sicon	《後面尚有試是	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				

第4頁,共6頁

## 102 學年度進修學士班入學考試 英 文 考 科

42. (A) avoided

(B) examined

(C) invited

(D) invented

第四部份:閱讀理解。本部份共 8 題,每段短文後有  $1\sim3$  個相關問題,請就試題冊上  $A \sim B \sim C \sim D$  四個選項中選出最適合者,標示在答案紙上。

Questions 43

Gary: Hey, Amy. What's the hurry? Amy: Oh, hi, Gary. What time is it?

Gary: It's 2:30. Why? Amy: 2:30? Oh, my goodness! I'm already thirty

minutes late for my meeting with Professor Davis. I'll be in trouble again!

When was the woman scheduled to meet Professor Davis?

(A) 1:45

(B) 2:00

(C) 2:30

(D) 3:00

#### Questions 44

Man: Can I see your license, please? Woman: I wasn't speeding, was I?

Man: No. But you're not wearing a helmet. Woman: I do have a helmet. Look, here it is.

Man: Then, you should put it on your head, not in the bag.

Woman: But I just got my hair done. Please, don't give me a ticket, officer.

Man: Sorry.

Who is the man? (A) A writer. (B) A lawyer. (C) A police officer. (D) A bank teller.

#### Questions 45

Gary: Hey, Amy, what's the matter? Amy: Oh, the boss just yelled at me. He said he couldn't believe I needed extra time to finish that project. Maybe I should start looking for a new job. Gary: You're afraid he might fire you? Hey, the boss has been yelling at all of us the last few

weeks. I think he's just got something else worrying him.

What does the man imply?

(A) The boss might fire the woman.

- (B) The woman shouldn't have argued with the boss.
- (C) The woman should work harder.
- (D) The boss is concerned about something else.

#### Questions 46 - 47

Dear Gary,

You'll never guess who I saw the other day. I was on my way to work. I usually take the bus, but for some reason I decided to walk. While I was walking down the street, I saw a man who looked familiar. He was far away, and I couldn't tell who he was at first. When I got closer, I realized it was Tom Cruise. I couldn't believe it.

I've been a fan of his for years. Seeing him in person was like a dream. As soon as he was close enough, I went up to him and got him to sign a piece of paper. He was really nice and

### 《後面尚有試題》

# 102 學年度進修學士班入學考試 英 文 考 科

friendly. Hopefully, I'll see more famous people. How are things at home? I miss Beimin, but there aren't any famous people there.

Amy

- 46. Where did Amy see Tom Cruise?
- (A) On the street. (B) In Taipei. (C) On the bus. (D) At the movies.
- 47. Where is Amy from? (A) Los Angeles (B) New York (C) Beimin (D) Japan

#### Questions 48 - 50

People are making lifestyle choices to reduce greenhouse gas emissions globally. Among greenhouse gases, carbon dioxide is the main reason for climate change and natural disasters, such as flooding and droughts. There are many things that we can do about our food, travel, and electricity to reduce the speed of global warming.

It is well known that the food system is responsible for at least 20 percent of greenhouse gases. A low carbon diet reduces emissions released from the production, packing, processing, transport, and preparation of food. It is recommended for one to buy organic food instead of eating imported, processed, and frozen foods. Eat only food which is in season or from your region. Avoid eating red meat and dairy products, which are the most emission-intensive foods. Other actions include eating a vegetarian diet and proper portion to reduce the waste of food.

- 48. What is the second paragraph about?
- (A) Organic Food (B) The Importance of Global Warming
- (C) Low Carbon Diet (D) Natural Disasters
- 49. Which of the following is the main cause of global warming?
- (A) processed foods (B) droughts (C) carbon dioxide (D) electricity
- 50. To live on low carbon diet, which of the following is recommended?
- (A) Eat dairy products. (B) Take a large portion of food.
- (C) Eat imported foods. (D) Eat locally grown foods.

《以下空白》